Fox Valley Workforce Development Board, Inc.

Local Elected Officials
APPROVED Meeting Minutes
June 8, 2009
Members Present:  Mr. Barribeau, Mr. Koeppen, Mr. Buechel, Mr. Paltzer, Mr. Weiss, Mr. Priske (for Mr. Helmer), Mr. Harris

Members Absent:  None

Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Reinke

Mr. Weiss called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. by way of introductions as Mr. Harris was running late.

Approval of February 26, 2009 and April 15, 2009 Minutes:  Mr. Paltzer made a motion to approve the minutes of February 26, 2009 and April 15, 2009.  Mr. Barribeau second. There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  
PY 09 FVWDB Goals:  Ms. Welch gave a brief overview of the goals of the FVWDB committees, which are:  Executive, One-Stop, Economic Development, Youth Council, and Healthcare Alliance (FVHCA).

PY 09 Budget Recommendations:  Ms. Welch distributed a handout which compared the PY 08 vs. PY 09 budget, explained the similarities and differences and how she projected the current draft budget.  A short discussion followed.  Ms. Welch also gave an update on the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) funding and the need to spend 80% of this funding in the first year.  Unfortunately, the dislocated worker funds have been cut this year.  While dislocations have lessened, they are still happening.  The FVWDB was just notified that two Oshkosh companies will be dislocating workers, affecting 90 individuals and 75 individuals respectively.

Mr. Weiss made a motion to approve the PY 09 budget as presented.  Mr. Paltzer second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  

PY 09 WIA and ARRA Plans:  Ms. Welch spoke at length about the FVWDB Summer Youth Employment Program (SYEP).  She reviewed the process of applications for both youth participants and employers and noted youth case managers were hired to serve youth and businesses during the program.  There is a kick-off orientation on June 11th at the Oshkosh Convention Center.  Ron Gladowski, a former gang member, is the keynote speaker.  Team building and work readiness will also be discussed that day.  The program also has a work readiness component, separate from the actual employment piece.  

Dislocated Worker Activities Update:  Ms. Welch distributed the most recent dislocated worker activities chart.  She explained the numbers are usually less than the actual number of dislocations as some of the larger companies do smaller pockets of lay-offs in order to not file a warn notice, so those numbers would not be listed on the handout.  As previously mentioned, dislocations have slowed slightly but are still happening, especially groups of smaller numbers which definitely add up.  

Performance Measures Report:  Ms. Welch gave a brief update on the common performance measures.  All measures were met or exceed, except for one of the adult measures, and one of the youth measures.  Because of the smaller number of clients involved, one person can greatly affect the outcomes.  However, staff is working to improve the two missed measures.

Auditor Report:  All members previously received a copy of the auditor’s report in the mail.  Ms. Welch reviewed the last program year and of the positive replacement of the CFO position, as well as the addition of an Executive Assistant who also assists in the fiscal office.  She briefly reviewed the highlights of the auditor’s report and again noted Ms. Welch/FVWDB was completely cleared of the misuse of funds/disallowed costs allegations.  Ms. Welch took responsibility for the FVWDB’s part in the audit and finding, but reviewed her frustrations with the current auditing firm regarding the audit process and misplacement of files and documents throughout the process.  A lengthy discussion ensued as to securing a different auditing firm entirely, or staying with the current firm but requesting a different individual auditor. Ms. Welch noted the FVWDB has to select an auditor from a statewide approved list which goes out for RFP every three years.  The next program year would be year three, so FVWDB could select a different auditor for the next year and then decide how to proceed after the next RFP goes out.  The group was split on which way to proceed; Ms. Welch commented the Executive Committee would be meeting later in the month and a decision would be made at that time.  Ms. Welch noted the current CFO, Ms. Johnson, would prefer utilizing a different firm.

Legislative Update:  Ms. Welch believes a re-vamping of the Workforce Development System will be next on President Obama’s list after the healthcare reform.  She noted the FVWDB is being proactive in order to be aligned for future changes.  As information becomes available, it will be shared with the group.
Update on Board Members:  Ms. Welch is in the process of recruiting board members, especially from the private sector, and is asking members to help recruit individuals from their respective counties.  The by-laws state a need for 38 members and because of job changes and retirements, the FVWDB is currently under this number.  Board members meet quarterly and are given the opportunity to serve on committees.  

Announcements:  Ms. Welch had each member sign an updated conflict of interest form.

Adjournment:  Mr. Barribeau made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:52 a.m.  Mr. Koeppen second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
